

Lloyd Harbor School

Cold Spring Harbor School District 7 School Lane Huntington, New York 11743

April 3, 2014

Dear Fifth Grade Parents and Fifth Graders,

Finally, it is time to invite all fifth graders to participate in the newly created **Fifth Grade Lloyd Harbor Theater Workshop!**

During the Workshop, students will learn techniques in acting, singing and dancing. They will also be taught how to audition.

The outcome of the sessions will be the presentation of *Once Upon a Summer*, a lively musical view of summer camp that captures the very special world of pre-teenagers as they experience the adventures that await them. The dialog and musical styles express children's changing moods...including enthusiasm, rebelliousness, idealism, devotion and aversion. This fast moving musical portrays plenty of summer fun that includes intrigue, typical childhood pranks and even antics of a rambunctious raccoon! And, of course, if it's camp, there has to be a talent show included!

The first meeting of the **Fifth Grade Lloyd Harbor Theater Workshop** will be Tuesday, April 8, from 3:15-4:30. Subsequent sessions will be held every Tuesday and Thursday, from 3:15-5:30. Rehearsals on June 2nd, 3rd and 4th will be mandatory. One performance will be held on Thursday, June 5 at 7:00 P.M.

Lloyd Harbor Theater Arts is well established in our school, thanks to the positive support given by the parents, administration, teachers and students. Parents, we will need your help again. Please plan to attend a meeting on Thursday, April 24, at

2:00 P.M. Costumes for this show center on camp tee-shirts, and scenery is minimal, but we will still need your assistance.

Finally, the participation fee of \$50.00, payable to "LHSPTG Lloyd Harbor Theatre Arts Club," helps to defray costs of the production. Please send the participation fee to the main office in an envelope addressed to: "LHSPTG Lloyd Harbor Theatre Arts Club." Include your child's name and teacher. Your child will also need to give his/her teacher a transportation slip for each day of attendance.

Sincerely,

Chris McKee Director of Lloyd Harbor Theater Arts

Catherine Maloney Producer